

## Wednesday

September 17, 2025

**Lunch:** Crispito, Yogurt, Refried Beans, Cucumber Slices, Peaches, Graham Crackers 9–12, Fruit Choice 9–12, and Milk

**Breakfast tomorrow will be:** Mini Cinni Or Cereal and Toast, Fruit, Juice, and Milk

Today's weather is sunny with a high of 94.

Senior FBLA Members: We are currently selling Game Day shirts for our first fundraiser! Orders are due back to Ms. Kray by today. Also, your Fall Conference trip permission slips and registration fees are due that day as well. Please check our FBLA Google Classroom to sign up to work our BINGO Night event on Sept. 19, 2025.

Mark your calendars for Friday, September 19, 2025, for an evening of fun, prizes, and community at FBLA's Bingo Night!

There will be a student council meeting during Sr. High lunch on Friday, September 19th. Please bring your lunch to the meeting with you.

Sr. BETA will have a short meeting in Mrs. Ring's room, #218, during lunch today. Please bring your lunch!

Join Cotter Senior BETA Club! Dues for newly invited members are \$32, and \$10 for returning members. Invitations have been passed out to invited students, and parent letters have also been mailed. All dues are due on September 25th. Welcome all new and returning members!

Mrs. Burns is looking for high school volunteers for the Fall Festival. Friday, Oct. 3rd from 4:00 to 8:00 pm. She will need volunteers to help with Hungry Hippos, Witch's Lair (a type of jail), a couple booths, and a dance. Please email her at <a href="mailto:jburns@cotterschools.net">jburns@cotterschools.net</a> if you are interested in volunteering.

Mrs. Schubert is also looking for volunteers (9-12th Grade) to help with the spooky hallway. It will be run by 1st grade teachers in the kindergarten building this year. Volunteering will involve getting to dress up and scare people and then some helpers can run the ticket booth! Please email her at <a href="mailto:aschubert@cotterschools.net">aschubert@cotterschools.net</a> if you are interested in volunteering.

Any girls in grades 7-12 interested in playing softball need to come by the office to sign Mrs. Wiggins' form.

<u>Self Drivers:</u> If you do not have a parking pass yet, please come to the office ASAP to get this completed. You will need to bring: Insurance, Drivers License, Vehicle Registration, and \$5. The deadline for a pass is today. Officer Bradley will begin patrolling the student parking lot for vehicles without a parking pass after today!

Jostens will meet with seniors on September 25th for their presentation to seniors about cap/gown, announcements and other memorabilia in the Library. They will meet with juniors after about senior rings.

ATTENTION SENIORS! Complete the Senior Survey in your Guidance Google Classroom (or via email) by Friday for a chance to win an early Trick or Treat!

If you are a 10th, 11th or 12th grade student interested in taking the ASVAB test, please sign up with Mrs. Holder by Friday September 19th in your google classroom. This test is a multiple-choice test that measures development abilities and predicts future academic and occupational success, primarily for military enlistment and job placement.

## **Important Dates:**

September 25th: Dismissal at 1:30pm- P/T Conferences to follow

September 26th: No School for Students

October 3rd: Fall Festival

October 20th: No School for Students October 22nd: Make-up Picture Day

Birthdays:

Today- Andrew Tunstall

Have a great day, Cotter High School!!